
 

 

Blessed Sacrament  
Catholic Church & School 

May 19, 2024 | Pentecost Sunday  

Tඁൺඇ඄ Yඈඎ – 2ඇൽ Aඇඇඎൺඅ NE Cൺඍඁඈඅංർ Dൺඒ ඈൿ Gංඏංඇ඀ – We would like to 
thank everyone that donated to the NE Catholic Day of Giving on May 1st. We 
raised $8,099.96. This was a great success.  
 
Mൺඒ 23, 2024 – Lൺඌඍ Dൺඒ ඈൿ Sർඁඈඈඅ – Summer starts after 3:15 p.m. 
 
Mൺඒ 28, 2024 - PCCW Mൾൾඍංඇ඀ - Altar Society will hold its regular meeting 
on Tuesday the 28th at 6:30 p.m. in the meeting room. Optional rosary at 6:10 
p.m. in the Church. Any questions contact Katie Kudron at 402-314-2222. 
 
Mൺඒ 31 – Jඎඇൾ 1, 2024, Nං඀ඁඍ ඈൿ Rൾඉൺඋൺඍංඈඇ ൿඈඋ Mൾඇ – Plan to spend an 
evening of Prayer and Adoration as we prepare for the feast of Corpus Christi 
beginning May 31st at 10:00 p.m. and ending at 6:00 a.m. on June 1st. All men of 
the parish are invited to spend time in fellowship and in the presence of our 
Lord. There will be speakers throughout the evening/morning and a fellowship 
gathering at midnight where you can learn about a new opportunity for men to 
come together in prayer and learn more about our faith. Spend an hour, spend 
the night. Whatever fits your schedule. More details in next week's bulletin.  
 
Jඎඇൾ 1 -Jඎඅඒ 31, 2024, Cඈආංඇ඀ Sඈඈඇ! C ංඁඅൽඋൾඇ’ඌ Sඎආආൾඋ Aൽඈඋൺඍංඈඇ 
Pඋඈ඀උൺආ - Sponsored by K of C - All kids ages 0-8th grade are invited to 
participate. Sheets will be available next week. Turn in completed sheets by July 
31st. Families of kids who finish will be invited to join the Knights for a picnic & 
kids will be given prizes. Be a part of the Eucharistic Revival! Text or call Clem 
& Maggie with questions: 402-443-7343. 
  
Jඎඇൾ 2, 2024, Fൾൺඌඍ ඈൿ Cඈඋඉඎඌ Cඁඋංඌඍං ൺඇൽ Pඋඈർൾඌඌංඈඇ– More 
information on insert inside the bulletin. 

 
Jඎඇൾ 3-7, 2024,  Oඉൾඇ Rൾ඀ංඌඍඋൺඍංඈඇ ൿඈඋ Cඈඋ Jൾඌඎ Rൾඑ - 
Lංൿൾ ඈൿ Cඁඋංඌඍ: Tඁൾ 10 Cඈආආൺඇൽආൾඇඍඌ – with the Christ the 
King Sisters –  ඐൾ are offering a week-long catechetical program 
this summer. During this week, there will be Mass each day, 
exposition of the Blessed Sacrament, benediction, rosary, 
opportunities for confession, along with skits and classes focusing 

life in Christ, and living the Ten Commandments. Cor Jesu Rex is open to children 
who have finished grades 1st-8th and will go from 9 a.m.-2 p.m. Please have children 
dress appropriately. Students will need to bring a sack lunch each day. There will 
be registration forms in the back of church, attached to the online bulletin, and on 
the website. Start registering your children for the summer program. The cost is 
$20 per child, or $50 for 3 children or more. Each Family that registers, we ask 
to please bring 1 dozen prepackaged fruit, vegetable, or cookies to share with the 
group on the first day. We also are in need of 4 volunteers to bring lunch for the 
CK Sisters Mon.-Fri. If you have questions  reach out to Cindy Uhing at the 
parish office at 402-474-4249 or cindyuhing@bsc.church.  

Pastor: Rev. Michael J. Morin 
Cell #: 402-937-5785 
Email: fr.mike-morin@bsc.church 
 

Assistant Pastor: Rev. Robert Froeschl 
Church #: 402-765-8258 
Email: fr.robert-froeschl@cdolinc.net  
 

Church Mailing Address:  
1720 Lake Street 
Lincoln, NE 68502 
  

Hours: 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
Church Rectory Phone #: 402-474-4249 
Church Fax Phone #: 402-474-4258 
Church Website:  
https://blessedsacramentlincoln.org  
  

Bookkeeper: Jennifer Tinsley 
jennifer@bsc.church  
 

Parish Secretary: Cindy Uhing 
cindyuhing@bsc.church 
 

Bulletin Submissions are due by 12:00 p.m.  
on Wednesdays to Cindy Uhing 
  

School Principal: Jennifer Tran 
Email: jennifer-tran@cdolinc.net 
  

School Secretary: Melissa Tvrdy 
melissa-tvrdy@cdolinc.net  
  

School Address:  
1725 Lake Street 
Lincoln, NE 6850 
  

School Phone #: 402-476-6202 
School Website: https://blessed-sacrament-school.com 
 

Weekly Mass Schedule 
Mon.-Fri.: 6:30 a.m., 8:15 a.m.  
Sat.: 8:15 a.m., 5:30 p.m. 
Sun.: 8:30 a.m., 10:00 a.m., 11:30 a.m. 
Holy Days of Obligation: As Scheduled in the Bulletin 
  

Reconciliation Schedule 
15 minutes before a.m. Masses Mon. - Sat. 
Saturday: 4:30-5:20 p.m., 6:30-7p.m. 
  

Baptisms: Baptism Instruction Class are held the 1st 
Sunday of the month at 6:30 p.m. in the school meeting 
room. Call the rectory to register for the class. 

Eඎർඁൺඋංඌඍංർ Rൾඏංඏൺඅ  -  
 Eඑඉඈඌංඍංඈඇ ൿඋඈආ 12:30-5:00 ඉ.ආ.  

“O all ye holy angels, who, by your adoration in our 
churches, make up for the little love which your God and 
our Savior receives from men, obtain for us the grace to 
comprehend, a little, the love of Jesus Christ in the Most 
Holy Sacrament.” - St. Margaret Mary Alacoque 

Tඁൺඇ඄ Yඈඎ ൿඈඋ ඒඈඎඋ Sඍൾඐൺඋൽඌඁංਐ 
Sunday Collections  (May 5, 2024)  

 Envelopes                             $7,425.00 
 Plate                                          613.83
 Online Giving                         9,939.39 
Total                                     $17,978.22 



  

 

DATES & EVENTS: 

birthday card to her at 6104 Windhaven Dr., Lincoln, NE 68512.  
  
Sർඋංඉ / RൺංඌൾRං඀ඁඍ - Sඈඅൽ Tඁංඌ Wൾൾ඄ൾඇൽ -  Keep Scrip 
in mind for all your summer activities! Vacations (VISA, 
fast food, gas); School shopping (Dennis Uniforms, 
Walmart, Target, Amazon); Kids are at home and bored 

and eating all the snacks (Marcus Theatres, Scheels, Top Golf, 
Roblox, Barnes & Noble). View all gift cards available at www.raise 
right.com & watch Facebook/Instagram for announcements when 
Scrip will be available to purchase between masses. Contact Jennie 
Korth via text (402-366-4218) or email (jenniekorth@gmail.com) 
with questions or to place a special order.  
 
Tඁൺඇ඄ Yඈඎ, Tඁൺඇ඄ Yඈඎ – Sඍ. Vංඇർൾඇඍ ൽൾ Pൺඎඅ - sincerely thanks 
you for your generosity and support! Today as we celebrate 
Pentecost, the Holy Spirit wants to make us advocates of God’s 
presence to bring new life to others, especially those who do not know 
the love of God in their lives. Our merged Conference, with your help, 
brought His love and friendship to 11 families in April! We provided 
food, help with rent, utilities, car gas, clothing, budgeting assistance, and 
diapers to those who needed it. On their behalf, we humbly thank you! 
If you or someone you know needs assistance, call 402-HELP YOU or 
contact your parish office. 
 
Bඅൾඌඌൾൽ Sൺർඋൺආൾඇඍ Pඋൺඒൾඋ Lංඇൾ - Call Lynn at 402-477-6252 or 
email our new prayer line email to let us know if you have someone 
you want to have intercessory prayers offered up for at Prayerline 
@bsc.church.  
 
Tඁൾ Tඋൺඏൾඅංඇ඀ Mൺൽඈඇඇൺ: The Legion of Mary is pleased to make 
available to you a Fatima Statue, which you can have in your home for a 
week or two. We know that devotion to Mary will bring us closer to her 
Son. If you or family members are ill or you have problems of any kind, 
or have no problems at all but have a desire to grow closer to Jesus 
through Mary who is better to turn to than the Mother of Jesus? Please 
call Roni at 402-475-5540 or Kathy at 402-840-7732 to make 
arrangements to have the Fatima statue in your home. There is NO FEE. 
 
Tඁൾ Lංඏංඇ඀ Rඈඌൺඋඒ: Padre Pio, the stigmatic priest said, “The 
rosary is the weapon.” Let’s use this weapon to convert those that 
never have had faith and to bring back those that have abandoned 
Him through the simple practice of the Living Rosary, only one 
decade daily in your own home. No Meetings, No Dues. Call Jan at 
402-438-2506 today. 
 

Pංඎඌ X Sඎආආൾඋ Cൺආඉඌ Oඉൾඇ - The summer camps offered by Pius X 
are now open for registration! Learn more & sign up at www.Pius 
X.net/camps. Camps include math, performing arts and various athletics 
options for a variety of ages. 
  
2024 Cൺආඉ Kൺඍൾඋං Sඎආආൾඋ Cൺආඉඌ – Registration is open for the 
different summer camps at Camp Kateri in McCool Junction, NE are 
open to register. The different camps are Sky Camp, Family Camp, 
Tekakwitha Games, and Catholic Adventure Camp. Please go to 
www.campkateri.org to find more info and to register. Scholarships are 
available! Volunteer Camp Counselors are needed, teens from 9th -12th 
grades are eligible to be counselors. If interested in volunteering, go to 
the Camp Kateri website, and fill out an application.  

Pൾඋඉൾඍඎൺඅ Aൽඈඋൺඍංඈඇ 
 

 

Adorers are needed for these open hours: Sun.: 1 a.m., 2 a.m.., 3 
a.m., 4 a.m., 9 a.m., 12 Mid.; Mon.: 1 a.m., 2 a.m., 3 a.m., 4 a.m.., 7 
a.m., 1 p.m.(2 times a month); Tues.: 2 a.m.., 3 a.m. (three x a month); 

Pൺඋංඌඁ Nൾඐඌ 

Mൺඌඌ Iඇඍൾඇඍංඈඇඌ 
Saturday - May 18th 
5:30  ඉ.ආ. †Arlene Sedlak 
Sunday - May 19th 
8:30 ൺ.ආ. † Melody Heitz  
10:00 ൺ.ආ. † Leonard & Mildred Bindner 
11:30 ൺ.ආ. People of the Parish                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
Monday - May 20th 

6:30 ൺ.ආ. Mark & Julie Main 
8:15 ൺ.ආ. Cathy Rokke  
Tuesday - May 21st 
6:30 ൺ.ආ.  Special Intention, FF 
8:15 ൺ.ආ. Special Intention, FM 
Wednesday - May 22nd 
6:30 ൺ.ආ. Children that are Exploited 
8:15 ൺ.ආ. † Sandy Payne 
Thursday- May 23rd    
6:30 ൺ.ආ. † Poor Souls in Purgatory 
8:15 ൺ.ආ. † Poor Souls in Purgatory 
Friday - May 24th       
6:30 ൺ.ආ. Ashley Main 
8:15 ൺ.ආ. † Lucile Cunningham 
Saturday - May 25th 
8:15 ൺ.ආ. Scott Johnson 
5:30  ඉ.ආ. Susan Sand 
Sunday - May 26th 
8:30 ൺ.ආ. Mike & Jeri Cunningham  
10:00 ൺ.ආ. People of the Parish                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
11:30 ൺ.ආ. Sammi Lowery 

Mൺඒ 24, 2024, Mඈආ’ඌ Pඋൺඒ ๟ Pඅൺඒ Gඋඈඎඉ - Moms & kids of 
school age & younger are welcome to the new Blessed Sacrament 
Mom’s group. An opportunity to get to know, support, and build 
community with other Catholic moms from our parish who are in the 
midst of raising kids. New location starting May 24th. Meet at 
Irvingdale Park (near 20th & Van Dorn) on Fridays at 10 a.m., weather 
permitting. Moms will start with a prayer for our families then visit 
while our kids play. No commitment or need to RSVP, come when 
you can! Questions or suggestions contact Maggie: 402-443-7343. 
 
Bඈඇൺඏൾඇඍඎඋൾ Cඅඎൻ - Bonaventure is a new club for middle 
school boys (grades 6 through 8) that will meet after school in 
Blessed Sacrament School beginning this fall. The goal of 
Bonaventure is to help boys develop strength of character, 
academic excellence, leadership, and service. The club will meet 
twice a month, on Tuesday afternoons after school, for three hours. 
(The current plan is 3:30 to 6:30 every other Tuesday.) Activities 
will typically include a snack, discussion of a particular virtue, 
study and mentoring, prayer, sports or a game, and dinner. 
Participation is open to all middle school boys of the parish, 
regardless of where they are enrolled in school. Participants will be 
asked to pay $75 to help offset the cost of food, but no one will be 
turned away for financial reasons. If you are interested, please email 
Andy Barry at andre.r.barry@gmail.com and include Bona-venture 
in the subject line of your email. 

 
Mൺඒ 30, 2024, 90ඍඁ Bංඋඍඁൽൺඒ Cൺඋൽ Sඁඈඐൾඋ – 
Veronica Tharnish is celebrating her 90th birthday on 
May 30th this year with an open house hosted by her 
children at a later date. If you would like, you can mail a 

Sඉංඋංඍඎൺඅ Eඇඋංർඁආൾඇඍ 



 

 

Aൽൽංඍංඈඇൺඅ Nൾඐඌ 

Mൺඒ 21, 2024, Cൺඍඁඈඅංർ Dൺඎ඀ඁඍൾඋඌ ඈൿ ඍඁൾ Aආൾඋංർൺඌ, Court St. 
Charles #472 – we will meet at the Knights of Columbus Hall, 6044 
South St. at 6:30 p.m. This is an Important meeting! Tom Venzor of 
NE Catholic Conference will speak on the Abortion Initiative set for 
the November ballot. And the Protect Women and Children Initiative 
to keep our state abortion limited. Please bring your family voters—
husbands & family members to hear this important info. 
 

Tඈඋඇൺൽඈ Rൾඅංൾൿ Hൾඅඉ - St. Patrick Catholic Church in 
Elkhorn, NE is taking donations on their website through 
their “Human Needs” campaign. They are also requesting 
Visa and Mastercard gift cards to be dropped off at their 

parish office – 205th and W. Maple Road in Elkhorn. Visit their 
website to read a full description of relief efforts https://www.stpats 
elkhorn.org/. 
  

St. Vincent de Paul Society is collecting funds for tornado relief. Visit 
their website at https://www.ssvpomaha.org/donate.html. 
  

Catholic Charities Omaha is accepting food, hygiene products, 
cleaning supplies, paper goods, and diaper donations at their pantry – 
find a listing of items needed, monetary donations at https://ccomaha. 

Pൾඋඉൾඍඎൺඅ Aൽඈඋൺඍංඈඇ 
 

 

Adorers are needed for these open hours: Sun.: 1 a.m., 2 a.m.., 3 
a.m., 4 a.m., 9 a.m., 12 Mid.; Mon.: 1 a.m., 2 a.m., 3 a.m., 4 a.m.., 7 

a.m., 1 p.m.(2 times a month); Tues.: 2 a.m.., 3 a.m. (three x 
a month); Wed.: 1 a.m., 2 a.m.., 11 p.m.; Thurs.: 2 a.m., 2 
p.m.; Fri.: 1 a.m., 2 a.m., 3 a.m. (4th week of the month); 
Sat.: 1 a.m., 2 a.m., 4 a.m., 6 p.m., 8 p.m. (twice a month), 
11 p.m., 12 Mid; 

 

If interested in becoming an adorer or a sub, or for more info, contact 
one of the coordinators listed below: Lois Korinek-402-423-1949 - 
Katie Kudron - 402-314-2222 - Kathy Wells - 402-840-7732. 

  
Oඎඋ Lൺൽඒ ඈൿ Gඈඈൽ Cඈඎඇඌൾඅ Rൾඍඋൾൺඍ Hඈඎඌൾ - Look-
ing for a retreat to go on over the summer? Our Lady 
of Good Counsel Retreat House in Waverly has plenty of 
retreats for you: Women's Spiritual Exercises with Tradi-

tional Latin Mass (June 7-9) and Men's (June 14-16). Read more and 
register at goodcounselretreat.org, email office@olgcretreat.org or call 
402-786-2705. 
 
Sංඌඍൾඋඌ Vඈർൺඍංඈඇ Pඋൺඒൾඋ Cൺඅൾඇൽൺඋ ൿඈඋ 2024 - Each Religious 
Sister & Postulant is given a specific week during which we are en-
couraged as a parish to pray for that specific religious woman prepar-
ing for a religious order. The following is a list of the religious wom-
en to pray for during the months of May & June: 
  

May 19th-25th: Sr. Maria Joseph hang Bui (Sisters of Mary, Queen 
of Mercy)  
May 26th-June 1st: Sr. Norma Marie {Holy Spirit Adoration 
(Pink) Sisters}  
June 2nd-8th: Sr. Mary Confirma {Holy Spirit Adoration (Pink) 
Sisters}  
 June 9th-15th: Sr. Mary Emmanuelle {Holy Spirit Adoration 
(Pink) Sisters}  
                                               
Jඎඇൾ 1-6, 2024, Bൾඇൾൽංർඍංඇൾ Sංඌඍൾඋඌ ඈൿ Pൾඋඉൾඍඎൺඅ Aൽඈඋൺඍංඈඇ 
Mඈඇൺඌඍංർ Eඑඉൾඋංൾඇർൾ - “Come, let us Adore.” As we celebrate our 
150th Jubilee, the Benedictine Sisters of Perpetual Adoration invite 
single women, ages 18 - 40 who are considering religious life, to visit 
for a weeklong Monastic Experience June 1st-6th, at our monastery in 

org/tornado-disaster-relief-services/. These items can be dropped off at 
9223 Bedford Ave, Omaha NE 68134. They are also providing 
mental health counseling for those impacted by these storms.  
  

Trinity Catholic Parishes (St. Francis Borgia in Blair, St. John the 
Baptist in Fort Calhoun, and St. Patrick in Tekamah): 
1. Cash, check, and gift card donations are being accepted at the Parish 
Office and in the St. Francis Borgia Commons Area. (there’s a 
donation box set up on the GOLD table). *We are not using online 
donations to maximize the donation amounts and make it easier to 
give the gift quickly to those in need.   
2. If you have items for donation, please call the Parish Office at 
402.426.3823. We are keeping an inventory list of what is available 
for donation. When those in need are ready, we have a team who can 
put them in touch with you.   
3. You can pray! Pray for healing. Pray for peace. Pray for the fear of 
being in the storm and fearing for their lives to be given to Our Lord to 
heal and provide calm in their hearts. Pray for everything that is 
needed is provided for at just the right time. Come pray in front of the 
Blessed Sacrament this Friday at St. John the Baptist or St. Francis 
Borgia in thanksgiving for the lives protected, the supplies given, and 
the volunteers who are able to help. Send or drop off to: St. Francis 
Borgia 2005 Davis Drive Blair, NE 68008 
 
Jඎඇൾ 10 – Jඎඅඒ 31, 2024, GED Tඎඍඈඋංඇ඀ -Villa Marie School is 
offering GED tutoring 2 days a week from June 10th – July 31st, from 
9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Days & hours are flexible. Please contact Sr. 
Jeanette at sr.jeanette-rerucha@cdolinc.net for more info. 
 
Jඎඅඒ 14, 2024, Cൺඍൾർඁൾඌංඌ ඈൿ ඍඁൾ Gඈඈൽ Sඁൾඉඁൾඋൽ - The Good 
Shepherd is calling you by name. Do you have a desire to expand 
your wonder, awe & enjoyment of Scripture & the Liturgy? The 
Good Shepherd may be calling you to fall more deeply in love with 
God through Catechesis of the Good Shepherd (CGS). Adults in our 
community are invited to a faith formation course using the method of 
CGS taking place at St. Peter’s beginning July 14th. "Unless you turn 
& become like children, you will not enter the kingdom of 
heaven." (Matthew 18:3) Participants who enroll in this course will 
learn how to be a co-listener to God with young children & receive 
some of the richest truths of our faith in a manner that is worthy for 
'the greatest in the kingdom of heaven'. (Matthew 18:4) For details, 
questions & to enroll, contact St. Peter CGS catechist Sarah Novak 
sarah-novak@cdolinc.net. 

 

Jඎඅඒ 17-21, 2024, Nൺඍංඈඇൺඅ Eඎർඁൺඋංඌඍංർ 
Cඈඇ඀උൾඌඌ - Thinking about attending the 
historic National Eucharistic Congress from 
July 17th-21st? There are limited spots available 

on the Diocesan pilgrimage, which can include transportation, 
hotel, & ticket to the congress. Go to www.lincolndiocese.regfox. 
for more info. or to register!  

 

Also, National Eucharistic Rosary Novena will be 
from July 8th -16th. We invite you to join others around 
the country for nine days imploring our Lord in 
Eucharist & our Lady for the fruitfulness of this 

historical event. Sign up today to make an hour of Eucharistic 
Adoration & to pray a rosary in a church near you at https://bit. 
ly/3y0TN0B or scan the QR Code above.  
 

Aඎ඀ඎඌඍ 2-4, 2024, Mංൽඐൾඌඍ Fൺආංඅඒ Cඈඇൿൾඋൾඇർൾ - Join Fr. Mitch 
Pacwa, Deacon Harold Burke-Sivers, Jimmy Akin, Kendra Tierney 
and Annie Muller while they talk about our beautiful catholic faith and 
making disciples! Register online at https://www.catholicfamilycon 
ference.org or call 316-618-9787. Email questions to MWCatholicFa 
milyConference@gmail.com.  
 

Sൾඉඍൾආൻൾඋ 14-24, 2024, Pංඅ඀උංආൺ඀ൾ ඍඈ Iඍൺඅඒ - Join Fr. Danek and 
many others Sept. 14th-24th, on a pilgrimage to Rome, Orvieto, Assisi, 



  

 

Eආඉඅඈඒආൾඇඍ Oඉඉඈඋඍඎඇංඍඒ - Mൺඋ඄ൾඍංඇ඀ ඈඋ Mංඇංඌඍඋඒ Cඈඈඋൽංඇൺඍඈඋ - Oඎඋ 
Lൺൽඒ ඈൿ Gඈඈൽ Cඈඎඇඌൾඅ Rൾඍඋൾൺඍ Hඈඎඌൾ - Do you know someone interested in 
serving the Church, passionate about Retreat ministry, & drawing more souls to 
encounter Jesus Christ? We are hiring for a full-time Marketing and Ministry 
Coordinator (or 2 part time positions: Marketing or Ministry Coordinator) Send all 
resumes and inquiries to director@olgcretreat.org. 
 
Eආඉඅඈඒආൾඇඍ Oඉඉඈඋඍඎඇංඍඒ - Bൾඒඈඇൽ ඍඁൾ Bൾඅඅ Dංඋൾർඍඈඋ - Sඍ. Jඈඌൾඉ  ඁ Sർඁඈඈඅ in 
Lincoln is seeking a qualified and energetic director for their after-school enrichment program, 
Beyond the Bell, for the 2024-2025 school year. Responsibilities include daily supervision, 
planning, and implementation of enrichment activities for students from 3:00-5:30 p.m.; 
hiring, supervision, & professional development of staff; & compliance with all HHS 
regulations. The director must be at least 19 years of age, of good moral character, & must 
meet one of the following requirements: associate or bachelor’s degree in either early 
childhood education, education or child/youth development or equivalent experience, & 
certification within these areas. Qualities needed include love for & experience with 
supervision of children, strong organizational & communication skills, & a commitment to 
further the mission of St. Joseph School. Start date August 2024. To apply, please send resume 
& references to kevin-naumann@cdolinc.net.  

Lanciano, Loreto, San Giovanni Rotondo, Pietrelcina (home 
of PADRE PIO!), & Monte Cassino. This is a great oppor-
tunity to visit many holy sites that have produced many 
Saints in our Church. It is also a good opportunity to educate 
ourselves further in our faith & grow deeper in our relation-
ship with our Lord.   
 

Hൾൺඋඍඌ Rൾඌඍඈඋൾൽ - Are you or someone you know 
struggling after an abortion? It’s time to find hope & heal-
ing with Hearts Restored. This post-abortion healing min-
istry will accompany you on your unique healing journey, 
offering mentorship, individual counseling, group settings, 
retreats, spiritual support, & more. Restore your peace & 
hope today. Call the Hearts Restored hotline at 402-783-
HOPE (4673) or email the confidential, secure inbox at 
FindPeace@HeartsRestoredNebraska.org. Learn more about Hearts Restored at 
HeartsRestoredNebraska.org. 

Sඎඉඉඈඋඍ ඍඁൾ Bඎඅඅൾඍංඇ ඐ/Aൽඌ - Call the rectory for  more info. at 402-474-4249 or cindyuhing@bsc.church 

Eආඉඅඈඒආൾඇඍ Oඉඉඈඋඍඎඇංඍංൾඌ 



 Reminder Tidbits 
Every now and then it is a good idea to be reminded of certain basic standards by which we as disciples of Jesus are 

called to live. Consider this bulletin insert one of those occasions.  

  

See Other Side → 

Summer 

Because the summer is upon us, this time of year 

is appropriate to reflect on how we dress when attending 

Mass.  As they say, if you don’t know where you’re 

going, any road will get you there.  We do know where 

we’re going in the sacrifice of the Mass: to give praise 

and worship to Our Maker and to receive His grace and 

blessing in the reception of His son Jesus in the 

Eucharistic sacrifice.  God obliges us to this, not for His 

own sake but for ours.  What could any one of us 

possibly add to the glory of God?  Yet we gain 

superabundantly when we receive Him. 

In reflecting on these truths the evidence is 

given that the way in which we come to Him in the 

sacrifice of His son makes a difference.  How we 

approach Him in our hearts is manifested externally in 

our attitude, our posture, our dress.  For this reason is the 

importance of considering how we come to Him, 

including but not limited to dressing well.  This 

necessarily excludes clothing one might wear to the 

beach or a softball game, such as sweatpants, running 

shorts, flip-flop sandals, Budweiser t-shirts, and so on.   

One might say, Since God looks into the heart 

the external things don’t matter.  This might be a point 

worth considering if our Lord himself didn’t repeatedly 

contradict that view in his teaching that our behavior is 

an outward expression of what’s in our hearts (cf., 

Mt.15:18-20, for example).  In addition, our own 

behavior contradicts this view as well.  Consider how we 

dress at weddings, funerals, retirement parties, 

anniversary banquets, and so on.  Why do we dress this 

way at all the events of life that we consider so 

important?  And therefore, what must be acknowledged 

is that in the eternal scheme of things, nothing is more 

important than our coming to God.  Thus, how important 

our worship of Him at Mass is even in the way we dress. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eucharistic Fast 

The universal law of the Church, found in the Code of 

Canon Law, indicates the following about the obligation 

to fast before receiving the Eucharist:  

 

#919  One who is to receive the Most Holy Eucharist 

is to abstain from any food or drink, with the exception 

only of water and medicine, for at least the period of 

one hour before Holy Communion.  

 

Of course, the reason for this regulation is to assist us in 

appreciating what it is we are about as we prepare to 

receive Our Lord Jesus in the Eucharist. Some would 

make the distinction that anything that does not have 

calories, like diet cola and sugar-free gum are also 

acceptable. According to the strict letter of the law, this 

is not the case. Only water and medicine are allowed 

with the one-hour fast. And the question of pop and gum 

itself raises attention to what we are about at Holy Mass.  

 

 

Abstinence from Meat 

The universal law of the Church, found in the Code of 

Canon Law, indicates the following about the obligation 

to abstain from eating meat: 

 

#1251  Abstinence from eating meat or another food 

according to the prescriptions of the conference of 

bishops is to be observed on Fridays throughout the 

year unless they are solemnities; abstinence and fast 

are to be observed on Ash Wednesday and on the 

Friday of the Passion and Death of Our Lord Jesus 

Christ. 

 

Many people are surprised to hear of this regulation. Part 

of the reason for the confusion is that in 1966 the 

American Conference received permission to replace 

Friday abstinence with another type of penance. Prayer, 

visiting the sick, serving the aged, and other activities, 

are given as examples. You can find the documentation 

on the U.S. Conference of Bishops website at this url:  

 

https://www.usccb.org/prayer-and-worship/liturgical-

year-and-calendar/lent/us-bishops-pastoral-statement-on-

penance-and-abstinence 

 

Of course, the reason for this regulation is that it serves 

as a reminder that Our Savior died on the Cross on 

Friday. This little penance we’re called to offer helps us 

to remember that precious fact.  

  

https://www.usccb.org/prayer-and-worship/liturgical-year-and-calendar/lent/us-bishops-pastoral-statement-on-penance-and-abstinence
https://www.usccb.org/prayer-and-worship/liturgical-year-and-calendar/lent/us-bishops-pastoral-statement-on-penance-and-abstinence
https://www.usccb.org/prayer-and-worship/liturgical-year-and-calendar/lent/us-bishops-pastoral-statement-on-penance-and-abstinence


Corpus Christi Procession  

Welcome the Sisters  

Community of Hope Open House 

Barbecue 

 

June 2nd is a big day for our parish. It is our feast day 

since we celebrate Corpus Christi, the Body and Blood 

of Christ. On that day we have three events tied together: 

 

1. Eucharistic Procession. Weather permitting, we will 

have a walk through the neighborhood with Our 

Lord Jesus in a Eucharistic Procession. This will 

begin immediately following the 11:30 Mass. If you 

attend another Mass, you would be able to join the 

procession if you waited outside the front doors of 

the church at around 12:25. The journey will be not 

more than one mile, with three stops along the way. 

We will finish with Benediction in the Church, and 

proceed to the next event, which is…. 

2. Welcome the School Sisters. A kind of “Open 

House” will be held on the new greenspace to meet 

and welcome the School Sisters of Christ the King, 

who will become an integral part of our school, 

beginning next year. This is an opportunity for you 

to introduce yourself and get to know the ones who 

will have a huge positive impact on our school life. 

In addition, also in attendance will be the sisters who 

will be running our Summer Catechetical program, 

which begins the following day, June 3rd. 

3. Community of Hope Open House. The Building & 

Grounds Committee will be hosting an Open House. 

This will be your chance to take a closer look at all 

the great work that was accomplished through your 

generosity to the Community of Hope campaign. 

You will be able to see the work accomplished and 

ask questions of our members about our new 

greenspace, renovated school cafeteria and library, 

church and school roof replacements, school 

perimeter fencing and greenery.  

 

While all this is happening, the Knights of Columbus are 

cordially hosting a hamburger cookout and ice cream.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From May 27-30 the priests of the diocese will be 

attending a Convocation in Kearney. Here is a brief 

Q&A about what this means. 

 

What is this Priest’s Convocation? 

A convocation, by definition, is a “calling together of a 

group of people.”  In this instance, Bishop Conley is 

“calling together” all the priests of the diocese of 

Lincoln. 

 

What is the purpose of the Convocation? 

The purpose is three-fold and is summed up well in the 

theme of the convocation, “Flourishing As Priests: Body, 

Mind, and Soul.” 

 

The convocation will offer daily talks to the priests on 

the theme of wellness and health: physical, spiritual, and 

social.   

 

With all the priests at the convocations, will there be any 

opportunity for the lay faithful to attend daily Mass? 

Yes.  Larger parishes will share a priest who will offer 

Mass and provide coverage for emergencies.  The 

convocation begins on Monday afternoon (Memorial 

Day).  Most parishes will probably have Mass that 

morning, as usual.  Tuesday and Wednesday (May 28 

and 29) will be full days at the convocation.  There will 

still be Masses available in the larger parishes, but many 

of these will be consolidated with other parishes.  We are 

hoping that the lay faithful, out of care for the priests 

assigned to serve them, will gladly go to Mass at a 

neighboring parish for just a couple of days.  On 

Thursday, it will be up to each pastor as to whether he 

will offer a Mass upon his return home, or not. 

 

Will any priests be available for emergencies?  How 

will I know which parish to call? 

Yes.  However, to free up as many of our priests as 

possible to attend the convocation, coverage will be 

spread out.  For the days of the convocation, the diocese 

will set up ONE emergency number, to be used only 

from Monday Noon until Thursday at 3 pm of that week.  

We will then locate the nearest priest to respond to 

emergencies; this way people will not have to “hunt 

down” the nearest priest.   

Remember that the number will only be in operation 

during the days of the convocation.   

 

Here at Blessed Sacrament we will have the regular 

Masses on Monday morning, May 27, a visiting priest 

will be offering the 6:30 a.m. on Tuesday and 

Wednesday, and we’re still working out Thursday’s 

schedule. The entire schedule can be found on the home 

page of our parish website, blessedsacramentlincoln.org. 

 



 



 

+ 
JMJA 

 

with the School Sisters of Christ the King 
 

June 3-7, 2024 
 

Theme: LIFE IN CHRIST: The 10 COMMANDMENTS 
 

"Teacher, what good deed must I do, to have eternal life?" … 
"If you would enter life, keep the commandments." Matthew 19:16-21 

 

The School Sisters of Christ the King of Lincoln, Nebraska, are offering a week-long catechetical program at 
Blessed Sacrament. The motto of the School Sisters of Christ the King, “Ut Christus Regnet”, “That Christ May Reign,” 
expresses their mission of extending the Kingdom of Christ on earth, through the witness of their lives and through the 
apostolate of Catholic Education.  During this week, there will be Mass each day, exposition of the Blessed Sacrament, 
benediction, rosary, and opportunities for confession, along with skits and classes focusing Life in Christ and living the Ten 
Commandments. Students will learn the gift of God’s laws, what they mean and how they lead us to Heaven. Continue to 
build your relationship with Christ and His Church during the summer.  Come and learn more about THE TEN 
COMMANDMENTS during Cor Jesu Rex. 

Cor Jesu Rex is open to children who have finished grades 1 – 8 and will go from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. Please have 
children dress appropriately.  Students will need to bring a sack lunch each day.  Return the bottom portion to your CCD 
teacher or parish coordinator. 

 
 

 

 

Parent Name_________________________________ Phone ____________________________ 
 

Address /City/State/Zip _____________________________________________________________ 
 

Child’s Name:_________________________________ Finished Grade: ____ 
 

Child’s Name:_________________________________ Finished Grade:____ 
 

Child’s Name:_________________________________ Finished Grade:____  
 

Please include any necessary medical conditions/allergies/other information on the back. 
 

MEDIA RELEASE PERMISSION FORM- We’d love to share pictures from the week with your consent 
I, the undersigned Parent/Legal Guardian, hereby give my consent for The School Sisters of Christ the King within the Catholic 

Diocese of Lincoln, to record, film, photograph, audiotape, or videotape my above Child(ren)’s name, image, likeness, spoken words, 

student work, performance or movement, in any form at the Sister’s activities or events, and to display, publish, post, reproduce, 

disseminate, or exhibit these works or any part thereof in connection with any promotional material, website, social media posting, or 

any other media form or format. 

I hereby release The School Sisters of Christ the King, including their respective officers, directors, employees and agents 

from any and all liability, loss, damage, costs, claims and/or causes of action arising out of or related to the creation, publication, 

posting, reproduction, dissemination, or distribution of the these works. 

I have read this Media Consent and Release and understand its terms. I am a parent or legal guardian of the below 

listed Child(ren) and have the authority to execute this Consent and Release on behalf of myself and my Child(ren). 

  
Parent/Guardian’s Name:                                                                                           Date:                                         

 

Parent/Guardian’s Signature:                                                                                             
 

OR 

I, the undersigned Parent/Guardian, DO NOT CONSENT to the above Media Consent and Release. 

Parent/Guardian’s Name:                                                                                       Date:                                     

 

Parent/Guardian’s Signature:                                                                                             

COR JESU REX 

Cost is $20 per Child 

or $50 for 3 or more 

Children. 



MONASTIC
EXPERIENCE

INFO: CONTACT SISTER MARIA VICTORIA, VOCATION DIRECTOR
(660) 944-2221 EXT. 127 | VOCATION@BENEDICTINESISTERS.ORG

 

OR VISIT BENEDICTINESISTERS.ORG THEN CLICK VOCATIONS - WALK WITH US

Come, let us Adore.

JUNE 1 -6 ,  2024
In-person, for single women, ages 18-40



 



 



 



 



NATIONAL EUCHARISTIC CONGRESS
JULY 8-16, 2024

NATIONAL NOVENA IN PREPARATION FOR THE 

EUCHARISTIC ROSARY CONGRESSES 
invites you to join others around the 
country for nine days imploring our 
Lord in the Eucharist and our Lady 
for the fruitfulness of this historical 
event. SIGN UP TODAY to make an 
hour of Eucharistic adoration and 
pray a rosary in a church near you!

https://bit.ly/3y0TN0B



 



witness
the lives

of the 
saints

i ta lyi ta ly
Fr. Caleb Hile invites you
on a pilgrimage to
the shrines and saints of

August 30 - September 10, 2024



Reservations and Payment: Tekton Ministries requires a deposit of $300.00 per person at 
the time of booking. This deposit forms a part of your final payment which is due 90 days 
prior to departure. Reservations made within 89 days of departure must be accompanied 
by payment in full. Payments made by credit card will incur a convenience fee. Any reser-
vations received within 45 days of departure will incur a late booking fee of $100.00 per 
person. Late payments may be subject to a late fee and/or possible removal from the 
pilgrimage. This pilgrimage is based upon a minimum of 21 total pilgrims. Surcharges may 
be assessed for a smaller group size.

Cancellations: All cancellations must be in writing. The following per person cancella- 
tion charges will apply in addition to any airline penalties and charges incurred by our 
suppliers: If canceled 91 days or more prior to departure, a $150.00 administrative fee 
will be charged. If canceled 90 - 46 days prior to departure, $300.00 will be charged. If 
canceled 45 - 15 days prior to departure, $1000.00 will be charged. No refunds will be 
made within 14 days of departure. In addition, once the airline tickets have been issued, 
100% of the airfare is non-refundable unless you have been advised otherwise at the time 
of your booking.

Travel Documents: A passport which is valid for 6 months past the date of your return 
flight home is required of all U. S. citizens. However, U.S. citizens do not require visas 
for Italy. If you are not a U.S. citizen, please call to find out if you need a visa. Tekton 
Ministries is not responsible for individual visas or passports.

Hotels: Accommodations are based on double occupancy rooms with private facilities. 
A limited number of single rooms are available at the supplement quoted and should be 
requested at the time of booking.

Air Transportation: Air travel is in economy class on Delta Airlines/Air France. Fares 
are based upon levels in effect at the time of printing and fares and flight schedules are 
subject to change without notice. Note that any ticketing changes or cancellations made 
within 120 days of your departure date will incur airline penalties.

Baggage: Each passenger is allowed one checked bag and one carry-on. Tekton Minis-
tries is not responsible for lost, damaged or stolen baggage.

Travel Insurance: We strongly recommend that you purchase comprehensive travel 
insurance for your trip. Registration information will be provided upon receipt of your 
deposit.

Not Included in base price: Airline taxes/fuel surcharges (currently $656.00 per person, 
but subject to change until the time of ticketing), gratuities to guide, driver, and hotel 
staff, passport/visa fees, personal travel insurance, laundry, beverages and items not on 
the regular menu of included meals, excess baggage charges, optional sightseeing and 
expenses of a personal nature.

Refunds: Subject to the foregoing Cancellation Terms, upon cancellation of travel re-
lated services, all sums paid to Tekton Ministries/George’s International Tours for such 
services will be promptly returned to the passenger, provided the passenger has not 
caused such cancellation and is not in violation of any of the terms and conditions 
previously, clearly and conspicuously disclosed and agreed to by the passenger. This 
refund provision does not apply where Tekton Ministries/George’s International Tours 
has remitted the payment to another registered seller of travel or a carrier and they de-
fault in providing the agreed-upon transportation or service without providing a refund. 

In such a situation, Tekton Ministries/George’s International Tours agrees to provide 
passenger with a written statement accompanied by a copy of the bank records estab-
lishing the disbursement of the payment, and if disbursed to a seller of travel, proof of 
their current registration.

Trust Account Disclosure: California law requires certain sellers of travel to have a trust 
account or bond. George’s International Tours has such a trust account.

Travel Consumer Restitution Corporation (“TCRC”): George’s International Tours is 
a participant in the Travel Consumer Restitution Corporation (“TCRC”). You, the pas-
senger, may request reimbursement from TCRC if George’s International Tours was 
registered and participating in the TCRC at the time of sale and the passenger is located 
in California at the time of payment. Please be advised that passengers purchasing from 
outside of California are not covered by the TCRC. Eligible passengers may file a claim 
with TCRC if the passenger is owed a refund of more than $50 for transportation or 
travel services which George’s International Tours failed to forward to a proper provider 
or if such money was not refunded to you when required. The maximum amount, which 
may be paid by the TCRC to any one passenger is the total amount paid on behalf of the 
passenger to George’s International Tours, not to exceed $15,000. A claim must be sub-
mitted to the TCRC within six months after the scheduled completion date of the travel. 
A claim must include sufficient information and documentation to prove your claim and 
a $35 processing fee. You must agree to waive your right to other civil remedies against 
a registered participating Seller of Travel for matters arising out of a sale for which you 
file a claim with the TCRC, if you were located in California at the time of the sale. You 
may request a claim form by writing to: Travel Consumer Restitution Corporation, P.O. 
Box 6001, Larkspur, CA 94977-6001; or by faxing a request to 415-927-7698.

Responsibility Clause: Tekton Ministries, George’s International Tours and/or their co-
operating selling agents and/or their suppliers of services offer these tours for sale 
only on the express understanding that they themselves do not perform or in any way 
assume liability for the performance of the individual components, transfers, hotels, 
flights, car, motorcoaches, etc. of these tours and act only to combine these com-
ponents into a single unit of sale for the convenience of the general public, and are 
not responsible therefore, either directly or indirectly, for any loss, accident, or injury 
which may result from any act, omission, negligence in or responsible for performing 
or providing these component services. The transportation companies concerned take 
no responsibility for any act, omission, or event during the time the passengers are 
not aboard their conveyances. The passenger contract issued by the transportation 
company shall constitute the sole contract between the transportation company and 
the passenger. Additional expenses incurred as a result of delay, change of schedules, 
illness, weather, strikes, hostilities, quarantine, government requisition of hotel space 
or any other reasons beyond the control of the tour operator or travel agent shall be 
borne by the passenger. Tour operator reserves the right to substitute hotels of similar 
category if necessary and to alter itineraries. Your deposit certifies that you agree with 
the above terms and conditions.

tektonministries.org
(317) 574-4191
pilgrimage@tektonministries.org

9924 Cedar Ridge Dr. 

REGISTER ONLINE AT 
TektonMinistries.org

base rate includes:

Rates do not include: lunches, drinks with meals

•	 Daily Mass at holy sites

•	 Roundtrip economy class airfare from Kansas City on Delta Airlines/Air 
France

•	 10 nights’ accommodation, including taxes and service charges

•	 Porterage of one piece of luggage at airports and hotels

•	 Knowledgeable, friendly, Catholic/Christian guides; whisper 
headsets; deluxe motor coach transportation to holy sites; all 
entrance fees listed on itinerary

•	 Farewell dinner on day 11

•	 Breakfast and dinner per itinerary (excluding drinks)

italy pilgrimage details
	

•	 For a single room: add $1,289
•	 Land-only option: $3.645 (no flights included)

Final Payment Due 

options:

May 2024

Double occupancy with base airfare
price per person

$4,425.00
$656.00

$160.00

estimated total cost $5,241.00

  (estimated/pre-collected with final invoice)

  (subject to change until final ticketing)

Gratuities to guide, driver, hotel/restaurant staff

Current airline taxes/fuel surcharges



 



Join the Diocese of Lincoln in a 

Eucharistic Pilgrimage
to Mexico City

Pilgrimage 1: October 3 - 8, 2024
Pilgrimage 2 : October 24 - 29, 2024

Pilgrimage 3: February 1-6, 2025
Cost REDUCED to $1775!

               (Note: Price subject to change as flights are confirmed)
To register, scan QR code or go to
https://lincolndiocese.regfox.com/07-dio-2024-25-lincoln-diocesan-
pilgrimage-to-mexico-city 
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